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(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Governance and Resources


Subject Matter
The Assistant Director (Resources) submitted report RD.09/10 on the outturn for the 2009/10 General Fund Revenue Budget.  He informed Members that the outturn showed that the net underspend for Council services as at 31 March 2010, once committed expenditure totalling £1,480,300 was taken into account, was £887,234.  He set out details of requests to carry forward £71,700 in respect of new items of expenditure which, if approved, would result in a final underspend to the Council in 2009/10 of £815,534.

He referred Members to the table at Section 2.1 of the report which showed that the Council's revised budget for 2009/10 was a total of £24,378,200.  He summarised the expenditure for individual Directorates and provided an explanation of the major variances in those budgets.  He also itemised the budget headings which had achieved savings and provided increased income.

The Assistant Director (Resources) reminded Members that the recession had continued to lead to significant income shortfalls in Bereavement Services, returns from investment.  Some budgets were reduced during 2009/10 to reflect revised 'post recession' income trends.  The Council had also reduced its bad debt provision in respect of sundry debtors and housing benefit overpayments and that had been allocated directly to the services.  Overall, the impact of the recession was less in 2009/10 than 2008/09.

The Assistant Director (Resources) also circulated details of the carry forward requests which had been submitted by Directorates and added that if Members were minded to approve the carry forward requests a recommendation would need to be submitted to the City Council.  He added that, due to the level of underspend identified within the report approximately £0.887 million would be returned to the Projects Reserve.  That would replenish the usable revenue balances by 31 March 2014 to the minimum required, however there would still be a projected shortfall against that minimum reserve from 2010/11 to 2012/13.

The Assistant Director (Resources) then commented on the efficiency savings and the Annual Efficiency Statement, and highlighted changes to the Efficiency Programme during 2009/10, which illustrated that the Council had exceeded the 6.1% efficiency target by 0.6% or £202,000.

In response to a Member's question concerning the Pub/Shopwatch income shortfall, the Assistant Director (Resources) undertook to arrange for a written response to be provided.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive; Strategic Director and Assistant Director (Resources) then outlined the carry forward requests for the benefit of Members.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the Executive:

(1)
Noted the net underspend on the General Fund as at 31 March 2010 of £887,234 which included committed expenditure to be met in 2010/11 totalling £1,480,300 which had been approved by the Assistant Director (Resources) under delegated powers.

(2)
Endorsed the carry forward requests for new items of expenditure totalling £71,700 (noted as Category 'B' in Appendix B). 

(3)
Recommended the City Council on 29 June 2010 to approve the carry forward requests referred to above, the details of which were set out in Report RD.09/10.

Reasons for Decision
To receive the Report on the General Fund Revenue Outturn and make recommendations to the City Council







